April 26, 1937

The regular me=ting of the Lancaster Stamp Club was held
on the avove date, Rev. C. E. Berghaus, presiding. In the ab-
sence of the Secretary, E. F. FEvans acted in that capacity.

Ten members and two guests attended the meeting. The names

of K. W. Gabriel and William F. lMeckel were submitted, to be
elected to membership at the next meeting.

The Club visit to the West Chester Club meeting on April
22 was reported and arrangements were made to hold the next
meeting .nd auction, May 10 at Marietta, Pa.

There was a discussion of tlie Buchanan cacuiet, led
by Mr. Elmer Bauer, who as Chairman of the Cachet committee was
authorized by motion to cooperate with the proper authorities
in the Club's interest and was given power to act for the Club in
drafting andapplying the Cachet,

‘The meeting adjourned after which Mr. lMeckel displayed some
foreign covers and first-day stamp cancellations of new foreign
issues, The "EMS" collection of member David Seachrist was shown
and other oddities discussed.

It wa§ decided to meet at V. Orange and Mulberry Streets
for the trip to Marietta, leaving Lancaster at 8 p.m. daylight
time

E. F. Evans, Secretary Pro-Tem



